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Dear Stephen Mullighan MP,

NOTICE OF DETERMINATION - REQUEST FOR ACCESS TO DOCUMENTS
UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 1991

| refer to your application made under the Freedom of Information Act 1991 (the
Act) which was received by the Department of Planning, Transport and
Infrastructure on 5 June 2018.

You have requested access to:

"All papers- submissions- minutes and netes of the Department of Planning-
Transport & Infrastructure's Project. Management Office meetings held between
1 January 2017 and 30 May 2018."

Re-scoped on 25/6/18 to

"A list of all projects/initiatives/proposals considered by the Project Management
Office between 1'January 2017 and 30 May 2018. | also seek the date of when
these each of these projects/initiatives/proposals were considered by the PMQO."

| wish to advise you that there is one document within the scope of your request.

The period for processing your application has now passed. A determination was
due on.6 July 2018. This means that DPTI is deemed by section 19(2)(b) of the
Act to have refused access to the document requested.

However nothing prevents an agency from choosing to release documents to you
under'section 19(2a). | am therefore partially releasing the document.

Ifthe application had been processed within the statutory timeframe, | would have
redacted the document in accordance with Section 20(1)(a) and Schedule 1
Clause 7(1)(c) of the Act which states:

20—Refusal of access
(1) An agency may refuse access to a document—
(a) if it is an exempt document;

7—Documents affecting business affairs
(1) A document is an exempt document—
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In accordance with Premier and Cabinet Circular PC045, if you are given access
to documents as a result of this FOI application, details of your application, and
the documents to which access is given, will be published in the Agency’s
disclosure log within 90 days from the date of this determination. Any private
information will be removed. A copy of PC045 can be found at
http://dpc.sa.gov.au/what-we-do/services-for-government/premier-and-cabinet-
circulars. If you have any objection to this publication, please contact us within 30
days of receiving this determination.

Should you have any enquiries concerning your application please contact
Freedom of Information Officer, on

Yours sincerely,

Sam Rodrigues
Accredited Freedom of Information Officer

4 February 2019
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